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DATE: August 13, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE: Fiscal Committee
LIAISON: Molly Clarin, Chief Financial Officer

FROM: Brad Brown, Fire Chief
Fire Department

SUBJECT: Resolution accepting a grant award from The Hartford in the 
amount of $10,000 to support fire safety education programming

The Grand Rapids Fire Department has been awarded a grant for $10,000 from The 
Hartford and its Junior Fire Marshall program to support fire safety education efforts 
and programming.

The proceeds awarded by this grant will procure a variety of fire prevention 
educational materials for teaching children about fire safe practices and responding to 
smoke alarm activations during Fire Prevention Week and with programs using our Fire 
Safety Education Initiatives.  The materials will allow us to instruct more than 3,000 
children this year.

The total grant value is $10,000.  There is no required grant match.  The accounting for 
these funds is as follows:

Sources/Appropriations Description                      Amount 
(From)/To
2732-336-7000-6747  HART25 / F25HART        Hartford Grant               ($10,000)
2732-336-7000-7520  HART25 / F25HART        Hartford Grant                $10,000

Please let me know if there is any additional information that I can provide to assist you 
in this request. Thank you for your consideration.
 
..



Item Number: 1

Your FISCAL COMMITTEE recommends the adoption of the following resolution 
accepting a grant award from The Hartford in the amount of $10,000 for fire safety 
education programming.
 

RESOLVED that a grant award, in a form to be approved by the City Attorney 
between the City of Grand Rapids Fire Department and The Hartford in the amount of 
$10,000, is hereby approved and the Mayor is hereby authorized to execute same on 
behalf of the City.


